
 

 

 

 

Special Cabinet 
19 September 2023 

 
 
IRVINE, 19 September 2023 - At a Special Meeting of the Cabinet of North Ayrshire 
Council at 2.00 p.m. 
 
Present 
Marie Burns, Tony Gurney, Margaret Johnson, Christina Larsen and Shaun 
Macaulay. 
 
Also Present 
Eleanor Collier, Davina McTiernan and Chloé Robertson. 
 
In Attendance  
C. Hatton, Chief Executive, M. Boyd, Head of Service (Finance) (Chief Executive’s 
Service); A. Sutton, Executive Director (Communities & Education); R. McCutcheon, 
Executive Director (Place); F Walker, Head of Service (People & ICT); A. Craig, 
Head of Service, M, McColm, Senior Manager (Communications), S. Wilson and C. 
Stewart, Committee Services Officers (Democratic Services). 
 
Apologies 
Alan Hill 
 
Chair 
Marie Burns in the Chair. 
 

1. Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest by Members in terms of Standing Order 11 

and Section 5 of the Code of Conduct for Councillors. 

 

2. Council Tax Multiplier: Scottish Government Consultation 

 
Submitted report by the Chief Executive on the recommendations of the Audit and 
Scrutiny Committee following a call-in request relating to the consultation response 
in respect of the review of the level of Council tax multipliers for Band E to Band H 
properties. A copy of the original report presented to Cabinet on 29 August 2023 was 
attached at Appendix 1 to the report while Appendices 2A and 2B provided 
information on the call-in requests.  Appendices 3A and 3B detailed comments on 
the call-ins from Officers with Appendices 4 and 5 providing the Minute of the Audit 
and Scrutiny Committee held on 12 September 2023 and an amended consultation 
response reflecting the Islands Act duty. 
 
The Cabinet considered the request by the Audit and Scrutiny Committee to 
reconsider its earlier decision to approve the consultation response from North 
Ayrshire Council. Members sought further information on the requested extension to 
the consultation response deadline and the process to take the report to the next 
meeting of the Council. 



 

 

 

 

 
Accordingly, the Cabinet (a) agreed not to accept the recommendation of the Audit 
and Scrutiny Committee to reconsider its earlier decision to approve the consultation 
response from North Ayrshire Council while adapting the request to include 
reference to an Islands Impact Assessment within the response; and (b) noted that, 
in terms of Standing Order 26.7, the matter be referred to the next meeting of the 
Council for determination. 
 
 
3.  Urgent Items 
 
There were no urgent items. 
 
 
The meeting ended at 2.10 p.m. 


